
Question on Notice 

No. 1367 

Asked on 16 October 2018 

 
 

MR A HARPER ASKED MINISTER FOR POLICE AND MINISTER FOR CORRECTIVE 
SERVICES (HON M RYAN)— 
 
QUESTION: 
 
Will the Minister advise on the progress of a new police facility in the Upper Ross area of 
the Thuringowa Electorate since I tabled my petition seeking support for a new facility for 
our local police? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
The Palaszczuk Government continues to support our police by investing in the resources 
and infrastructure they need to keep Queenslanders safe. 
 
I am informed the purchase of a site to support policing services in Upper Ross settled on 
10 October 2018. 
 
Planning is now underway for the fit-out of the building to meet operational needs, with the 
facility expected to become operational in early 2019. 


